Notes from the Community Meeting 22 February 2010

Mitigation Measures A 977

Attending: Brian Cargill, Daryl McKeown (PKC) Sandy Morrison (Chair), Sheila Anderson, Rod Paterson, Trudy Duffy – Wigman (FDCC) and circa 30 members of the public.  Also in attendance: Mike Barnacle, Willie Robertson, Sandy Miller and Kathleen Baird.

Brian Cargill presents report and adds that to the available monies £40,000 may be added from the Safer Routes to School budget.  He then takes the meeting though all the items mentioned in the proposals.

Remarks and questions from the public:

Speed and volume, especially of HGVs, on the A977 is and will ever be the main worry.  There are many stories of near-misses and dangerous driver behaviour.  Drum seems to be the worst stretch of the road, as drivers will not keep to the 40mph limit and sometimes overtake near the Cleish Road turn-off.  It was explained to the public that (average) speed cameras on such roads will only be contemplated if there is a clear pattern of accidents.  Tayside Police is more present with speed checks at different times of the day after requests made by the FDCC.  

PKC has made a request at the Scottish Government for the traffic lights on all the Puffin crossings to be permanently on red for drivers. 

There is a review of speed limits on A and B roads ongoing.

A large proportion of the budget is allocated to the upgrading of footpaths.  Is that necessary?

Some of these are directly related to safety, such as the Windy Ridge in Blairingone and the Milk Bar- Powmill footpath.  Others have been requested for some time, such as Devonshaw- Gartwhinzian.  The Drum footpath is in place, could use upgrade but can do without.

Why can Drum not have a 20 mph limit, or making Drum local access only?

Main outcomes:

The meeting was generally agreeing to the proposals.  It was decided that the following amendments will be made/ priorities will be set:

Upgrading of the footpath from Crook of Devon to Drum is not a priority.  The community felt that we would benefit more from another Puffin crossing in Drum, allowing school children to safely cross the road, also benefitting the Millennium Walk.  Taking out the £77,000 allocated for upgrading, there are funds for this third crossing and a permanent VAS (Vehicle Activated Sign) to warn drivers.  This will also free up funds to put in hard standing at the bus stops in Powmill and Balado.  If money is available, access to Drum/ Drum cross roads will be looked at.

These notes to be read in conjunction with the PKC proposals.

